
 

TOWN OF ST. STEPHEN 
SPECIAL MEETING OF COUNCIL 

PUBLIC HEARING OF OBJECTIONS 
Wednesday September 16th, 2020, 5:00 P.M. 

 
The Council of the Town of St. Stephen, in compliance with Section 111 of the 
Community Planning Act of the Province of New Brunswick, intends to hold a Public 
Hearing of Objections and/or Comments for the proposed Municipal Plan By-law No. 
M-2 on Wednesday September 16th, 2020, 5:00 P.M.  
 
A copy of Municipal Plan By-law No. M-2 may be viewed by clicking this link: LINK A. A 
hard copy can be provided upon request at 22 Budd Ave, St. Stephen, NB. Public 
participation can take place in three (3) ways: 
 
#1 Participation Online (Open): 
 
If you would like to attend the virtual public meeting over Zoom, you must first register 
by clicking this link: LINK B.  
 
After registration, an email will be sent to your inbox with information on how to join. 
Please note: You will require either a computer, or an Internet-connected cell phone 
with the Zoom Cloud Meetings application, and a working microphone to speak during 
this meeting. It is strongly advisable to test your Internet connection and microphone 
prior to the meeting. During the meeting you will be initially unseen/unheard but you 
may make comments or request to speak by typing into the Zoom chat textbox or using 
the ‘raise hand’ function. 
 
#2 Participation In-person (Limited): 
 
On Wednesday September 16th, 2020, 5:00 P.M there will be limited seating for in-
person public attendance in the conference room of the Garcelon Civic Center in 
compliance with COVID-19 protocols (eg. a face mask is required). To attend in person, 
you are required to call Town staff at (506) 466-7700 to reserve a spot no later than 
September 15th at 4:00 P.M. PLEASE NOTE: this option may become unavailable if the 
Province’s Order for COVID-19 changes. 
 
#3 Participation Through Letters (Open): 
 
Anyone wishing to offer opinions on this proposed By-law may do so writing by 
September 11th 2020, either through email to info@chocolatetown.ca or by mail to 22 
Budd Ave, St. Stephen, NB E3L 1E9. 

 

https://town.ststephen.nb.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/PROPOSED-MUNICIPAL-PLAN-2020.pdf
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_W4JSDQwOQZyD2nuoSp0XGA
mailto:info@chocolatetown.ca

